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MEETING OF THE COMMUNITY SERVICES COMMITTEE 
OF THE CITY OF GREATER SUDBURY 

   
Council Chamber 
Tom Davies Square 

Monday, August 10, 2015 
Commencement: 11:21 a.m. 

   
  COUNCILLOR RENE LAPIERRE, IN THE CHAIR 
   
Present  Councillors Vagnini, Montpellier, Dutrisac, Kirwan, Lapierre, Sizer, 

Cormier 
   
City Officials 
 

 Tim Beadman, General Manager of Health, Social and 
Emergency Services; Trevor Bain, Chief of Fire and Paramedic 
Services; Guido Mazza, Director-Building Services/Chief Building 
Official; Cindy Briscoe, Coordinator Housing Programs; Gail 
Spencer, Coordinator of Shelters & Homelessness; Kris Longston, 
Senior Planner - Community & Strategic Planning; Chris Gore, 
Manager of Community Partnerships; Brigitte Sobush, Deputy City 
Clerk; Liana Bacon, Legislative Compliance Coordinator 

   
   
DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY INTEREST AND THE GENERAL NATURE THEREOF 
   
  None declared. 
   
  At 12:25 p.m. Councillor Montpellier departed. 
   
Optimization  
of Fire Services 

 The following motion was read: 
 
CS2015-17 Cormier/Sizer:  THAT the City of Greater Sudbury 
direct staff to bring a report back to a Community Services 
Committee meeting in the spring of 2016 regarding the 
optimization of fire services, stations and man power/service 
levels. 

CARRIED 
   
  At 12:28 Councillor Montpellier returned.  
   
CONSENT AGENDA  
   
  The following recommendation was presented: 

 
CS2015-18 Kirwan/Dutrisac:  THAT the City of Greater Sudbury 
receives Items C-1 to C-5 inclusive for information only.  

CARRIED 
   
  The following are the Consent Agenda Items: 
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CORRESPONDENCE FOR INFORMATION ONLY 
   
Item C-1 
2014 Report Card  
on Homelessness 

 Report dated July 9, 2015 from the General Manager of Health, 
Social and Emergency Services regarding 2014 Report Card on 
Homelessness. 

   
Item C-2 
CGS Housing  
and Homelessness  
Plan Update 

 Report dated July 9, 2015 from the General Manager of Health, 
Social and Emergency Services regarding CGS Housing and 
Homelessness Plan Update.  

   
Item C-3 
2015 Period Prevalence 
Homelessness Count 

 Report dated July 15, 2015 from the General Manager of Health, 
Social and Emergency Services regarding 2015 Period 
Prevalence Homelessness Count.  

   
Item C-4 
Affordable Housing for 
Ontario 2014 Extension 
(IAH-E) Update 

 Report dated July 14, 2015 from the General Manager of Health, 
Social and Emergency Services regarding Investment in 
Affordable Housing for Ontario 2014 Extension (IAH-E) Update. 

   
Item C-5 
Volunteer Firefighter 
Statistics Update 

 Report dated July 15, 2015 from the General Manager of Health, 
Social and Emergency Services regarding Volunteer Firefighter 
Statistics Update. 

   
REGULAR AGENDA 
   
MANAGERS’ REPORTS 
   
Item R-1 
Update on Film  
By-law Development - 
Draft for Review 

 Report dated July 17, 2015 from the General Manager of Growth 
& Development regarding Update on Film By-law Development - 
Draft for Review. 
 
The following recommendation was presented: 
 
CS2015-19 Dutrisac/Kirwan:  THAT The City of Greater Sudbury 
directs staff to conduct a public input process to solicit community 
and stakeholder feedback on the Proposed Draft By-laws 
attached to the report of the General Manager of Growth and 
Development dated August 10, 2015 prior to presenting a final 
report describing the public feedback and recommending draft by-
laws to the Community Services Committee. 

CARRIED 
   
QUESTION PERIOD 
   
Beach Supervision  Councillor Kirwan asked if any beaches would be supervised until 

the end of Labour Day weekend. 
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QUESTION PERIOD   
   
Beach Supervision 
(cont’d) 

 The Manager of Community Partnerships responded there has 
been discussion to extend supervision at the Bell Park Main 
Beach until September 7, weather permitting. 

   
Use of Personal 
Barbecues on  
Municipal Property 

 Councillor Kirwan asked why a permit is necessary when using 
personal barbecues on municipal property and what the process 
is to get a permit. 
 
The Manager of Community Partnerships responded that there is 
a condition in the Parks By-law that states barbecues are not 
allowed in parks and that there is currently a review being done to 
see what other municipalities do in the same situation.  He noted 
most applications for permits are made for special events being 
held in parks. 

   
Backyard Bonfires  Councillor Vagnini asked if there is a by-law to regulate backyard 

fires and the materials that can be burned. 
 
The Chief of Fire and Paramedic Services responded the Open 
Air Burning By-law includes that information. 

   
Adjournment  Kirwan/Dutrisac:  THAT this meeting does now adjourn.  Time:  

12:57 p.m.   
 CARRIED 

   
   
 
 
 
 
                                                                                                                          _____                     
 Brigitte Sobush, Deputy City Clerk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   


